
March 27, 2019  
 
A general meeting of the Sewer Authority of the Borough of Minersville was held 
Wednesday, March 27, 2019 in Council Chambers, North Delaware Avenue and East 
Carbon Street. Chairman Thomas Eltringham opened the meeting with the flag 
ceremony at 7:00PM.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
The following members attended the March meeting- Jeremy Olenick, Santino 
Angelo, Thomas Eltringham, Richard DiBiase, Authority Engineer, Don Cuff, Ray 
Sukeena, Sewer Plant Manager and Borough Manager, Robert Mahalchick. 
 
MINUTES 
 
 Mr. Angelo made a motion to approve the February 2019 minutes.  Mr. Olenick 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented 
 
VISITORS 
 
There were no visitors present at the March meeting. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
Mr. DiBiase made a motion to approve the January Financial Report.  Mr. Angelo 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
Mr. Olenick made a motion to approve the February Financial Report.  Mr. Angelo 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented.  
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Cuff reported that the Chapter 94 report was prepared and submitted.  Mr. 
Eltringham questioned when training for employees for inspecting and recording 
cleanouts would be performed.  Mr. Mahalchick will coordinate a date for the 
training. 
 
SEWER OPERATOR’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Sukeena reported that the parts for the press arrived and were installed but the 
press is still not working.  The technician was onsite but is baffled.   Mr. Sukeena is 
hoping to get a technician from the manufacturer onsite.  A replacement press will 
cost approximately $250,000.  Currently sludge is now being hauled to Pine Grove, 
as Schuylkill Haven will not accept any more sludge as our PH was off.  It was old 
sludge and the PH is fine now.  
In addition, a pipe in the basement blew and a valve broke. 
Checking on residents down spouts was discussed and needs to become a priority. 
Mr. Mahalchick told the Authority that Councilman Darosh visits the plant several 
times a week and always reports back to Council. 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
There was no Unfinished Business to discuss. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
There was no Correspondence for March 2019. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no New Business to discuss. 
 
The Authority went into Executive Session at 7:15 for personnel discussion.  The 
Authority returned to session at 7:20. 
 
The April meeting will be held at the Water Company building as usual. 
 
Mr. Olenick made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. DiBiase seconded the motion.  
    
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Gloria Capik, Secretary 


